
Blueprint Neighbourhood Forum

Notes of Steering Group Meeting held on Tuesday 27th October 2020.

Attendees : Andrew Cooke, Trudie Mitchell, Diane Sumpter, Graham Sitton, Martin
Boffey, Francis Haigh, Sue Brundish, Ruth Fletcher, Alison Eardley, Ron Bates,

The discussion started at 7.30pm with the participants communicating via Zoom.

1.0 Andrew Cooke opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and gave an update
following the last Zoom meeting held on the 10th September 2020. The Blueprint
Neighbourhood Plan in accordance with Regulation 16 is out to consultation. HDC
has placed a public notice in the County Times. The period of consultation started
on the 14th September 2020 and closes on the 2nd November 2020. An article was
placed in the County Times published on the 1st October 2020 and everyone who
signed up to Blueprint was sent an email giving a Blueprint news update and
publicising the Regulation 16 consultation.

2.0 Andrew Cooke set out the purpose of this meeting which is to update the
Steering Group and to discuss the next steps for Blueprint once the consultation
period ends after the 2nd November 2020.

3.0 Diane Sumpter confirmed that all payments due have been paid and there are
no further expenditures expected. The two Blueprint bank accounts both have a
small surplus which will be used for incidental expenses. If further work needs to be
carried out on the draft plan then it is felt there could still be the opportunity to
request additional grant funding, possibly in the order of £2000,00.

4.0 Andrew Cooke talked of the recent HDC email from Norman Kwan setting out
the CV’s of three consultants, Derek Stebbing, David Hogger and Jill Kingaby. HDC
has proposed these consultants for the role of independent examiner of the
Blueprint Neighbourhood Plan after the consultation period has ended. The Steering
Group is to make an assessment of the three candidates and inform HDC.

5.0 Andrew Cooke went through the criteria for choosing an independent examiner.
Each of the candidate’s experience as a neighbourhood plan examiner was
discussed. Alison Eardley added her knowledge of the experience of each candidate
and much discussion took place with Steering Group members. Overall it was felt
that all three candidates had a wealth of relevant experience and that there was no
apparent conflict of interest to Blueprint in choosing any of these candidates.
Andrew Cooke informed the meeting that Norman Kwan of HDC has confirmed there
is no conflict of interest from current work with HDC.

6.0 Derek Stebbing and David Hogger both have local examiner experience with
work on adjacent area plans to the Blueprint area. Derek Stebbing worked on the
Southwater Plan. Alison Eardley confirmed she knows Derek Stebbing from working



on the Caterham Neighbourhood Plan which is finished. Jill Kingaby’s experience is
mainly in outer London urban areas.

7.0 The steering group discussed other possible candidates which included Andrew
Ashcroft, John Slater and Jeremy Edge. All have experience of working with HDC but
it was felt that the candidates put forward by HDC all have sufficient experience to
be selected as the Independent Examiner for the Blueprint Plan.

8.0 It was agreed by the Steering Group that Andrew Cooke will contact Norman
Kwan of HDC and inform him that Blueprint considers that all three candidates
proposed have the necessary experience for this task. In addition the two
candidates Derek Stebbing and David Hogger with their local knowledge and local
experience were preferred subject to who is available first so that the examination
proceeds as quickly as practicable.

9.0 Alison Eardley explained that the examination could take about eight weeks
when the examiner checks that the basic conditions have been met by Blueprint
and will issue a report in draft to HDC and Blueprint with comments or questions
that need further discussion. Comments will be made by HDC and Blueprint to the
Examiner before the final report is issued. Blueprint may well decide to amend or
modify the plan before it goes to referendum.

10.0 The meeting was reminded that for the Blueprint area there will be two
referendums, one for the residents who pay council tax and one for the businesses
that pay business rates. It was thought that the referendum will likely take place
during May 2021.

11.0 Andrew Cooke raised the question of the storage of Blueprint materials which
need to be relocated by the end of this year from the garage where these are
currently stored. Sue Brundish informed the meeting that Horsham in Bloom has
use of secure storage in Lok’n’Store where there is some available space. Andrew
Cooke agreed to check that the available space is suitable. Andrew Cooke agreed to
provide an inventory of all the Blueprint materials as other civic groups may wish to
make use of them from time to time.

12.0 Discussion took place as to the next steps once the plan has successfully
passed referendum and how to give consideration to possible changes in legislation.
How to make amendments to the plan in the future and how to expend CIL money
and developer money giving consideration to the residents wish list in the plan.
Alison Eardley will issue the Bramber plan ideas on how to expend CIL money for
Blueprint to consider.

13.0 The Neighbourhood Councillors who are members of the Blueprint Steering
Group confirmed that they will have a joint neighbourhood council meeting to
discuss how Blueprint Forum could continue to be an active body for the benefit of
Horsham residents and businesses. Also consider how best to manage the spending
of CIL money and developer money. The Neighbourhood Councils will also meet with



HDC to clarify when the Regulation 16 comments received by HDC will be published
and how to progress the Blueprint wishes that were identified by the residents and
written into the plan.

14.0 The next meeting will be arranged when necessary but a meeting will be
arranged once the Examiner’s draft report is received so that any comments or
questions raised can be discussed by the Steering Group. Alison Eardley will be
invited to participate in the meeting. If the plan needs work by Alison Eardley, such
as mapping, then this will need to be paid for with further grant money to meet this
cost.

15.0 The meeting finished at 8.50pm.


